Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association Board Minutes, 19 November 2007
The meeting was called to order this date at 3:30 p.m. at Rocky Mtn. B&T with the following members present:  David Sellon, Randy Russell, Mike Maloney, Mary Rita Groth, Warren Phifer, Board Advisor, and Kay Muns, Adm. Asst.

The October minutes were approved as read.  The treasurer reported October income of $229.30 and expenses of $1,161.80.  On 31 October 2007, our checking account showed $3,989.60 after transferring $2,500.00 from the Vanguard MM account.  The Vanguard MM account now stands at $9,611.66, and the Mountain View CD is $11,076.25.  The report was approved as correct.
It is time to work on the budget for 2008.  David expressed his thinking that we should consider increasing the annual assessment 5%.  We can make the final decision next month.
We have a bid of $6,175.00 from ELC on upgrading our sprinkler system plus extending it to the sections that are not now covered.  A motion was made by Mary Rita that we accept this bid, and Randy seconded it.  The motion was approved unanimously. ELC has asked for 75% of this cost at the beginning of the work.  The Board has asked David to offer a lower amount for the upfront cost.  Depending on the outcome of our proposal, we expect the work to begin soon barring the severity of the weather.

There was another court procedure on this date, but it was not necessary for David to attend.  Mr. Maglic was absent also.  Our attorney reported to David that the judge has ordered Mr. Maglic to reimburse all our attorney’s fees, but we were not awarded the fees that were assessed for his covenant violations.  These violations have been corrected for the time being.  Nothing has been forthcoming from the Hectors.  Our attorney is writing another letter to Mrs. Strouss regarding ongoing problems with her renter at 640 SG.

David reported he has noticed several new satellite dishes.  He reminded us that we must watch for the placement of these dishes in hopes this problem does not get out of hand again.

We decided it is time to issue a new policy regarding paint standards.  In light of this, the Board approved the following policy:

All homeowners must continue to request Board approval prior to painting their
home.   Only two colors maximum will be acceptable—one for the body, and one

for the trim.
Mary Rita and Randy continue to work on a maintenance contract that we will let out for bids rather than asking companies for their proposal.  We would like to have this finalized by February.
David has spent considerable time this year working on Board Development with mixed success.  We need to be on the lookout constantly for possible Board members, but the excuses for non participation are numerous.  Dave Thompson is one person who has agreed to join our Board, so with this in mind the Board approved Mr. Thompson’s serving for the remainder of this year and placing his name in nomination at our annual meeting in early February 2008 for a full three-year term.  Warren has asked to be relieved of any Board responsibilities, and his request has been approved.  It was suggested that Kay return to Board status rather than as an Adm. Asst.  This change was also approved.
David attended a recent CAI meeting and found it not too productive for our HOA, but there is always an item or two that is of interest to us.  No one expressed a desire to attend the CAI Christmas Party.

Since there was no more business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

The next meeting will be 17 December 2007 at this location and time of 3:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Muns, Secretary 
